

Address:

Inglemire Lane Hull, HU6 7TE

Phone: 01482 853203 Email: admin@ehchull.org

Endsleigh Holy Child



25th November 2021





This week, I have spent some time talking to the children in KS1 about keeping safe. They proved to be very insightful and proved just how carefully they listen and how kind they are. My favourite comment has to be from one of our year ones who, when asked about why keeping them all safe was so important to me, replied with the words, 'we are all really special to you.' I smile every time I think about this because she was absolutely right. Our children are so important to us all and each and every day, we do all we can to keep them safe and return the smiles which they give to us. All of the staff members at Endsleigh know how lucky we are to have such wonderful children in our school.

PUPIL VOICE

Overwhelmingly, the children told us that they are safe at Endsleigh Holy Child. They know that we care about them and that we teach them different ways to be safe, including by teaching them to be nice to each other and care.

The children told us what they would do if they had a worry and that they knew they could talk to any adult in school and that they would be listened to.

We are smart and we know lots. We know that we are safe at school because the adults look after us.

Abigail

All of the teachers are nice and friendly and I can tell them if I'm not comfortable or safe.

Hennessey

PARENT VOICE

Thank you to all of those who completed our online survey. We are delighted to say that 100% of those who replied believe that Endsleigh is a safe place with 98% saying their children feel safe at school and that safeguarding had the highest priority.

99% of parents and carers believe that school supports in teaching their children to be safe in school and outside.

Online safety proved to be an issue with 74% of parents saying they felt their children knew how to be safe online. This will be a focus for us over the coming year. In school, children's online use is closely monitored and school has the strictest controls in place. If you have not already done so, please join the National Online Safety Website by clicking on the link below.

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/endsleigh-holy-child-vc-academy

SAFEGUARDING STAFF

Currently, Mrs Bentley is the Designated Safeguarding Lead and Mr Guthrie is the Deputy Safeguarding Lead.

If you have any concerns or worries, please do not hesitate to contact one of them.

Should you wish to read the safeguarding policy, you can find it on the policy section of the school website.

DATES FOR YOUR DEARY

Monday December 6th - Hull Truck - FS2 - Y6 Tuesday 7th December - KS1 Nativity Wednesday December 8th - Christmas Discos Wednesday December 8th - KS1 Nativity Thursday December 9th (10am and 2pm) - EYFS **Nativity**

Friday December 10th - Christmas Jumper Day Monday 13th December - Regular Reader Treat Tuesday 14th December (2pm) - Music Concert Wednesday December 15th - Christmas Dinner Friday December 17th - Christmas Party Day and break up for Christmas





Yesterday was White Ribbon Day and we took the opportunity to talk to the children about equality and the importance of remembering that our hands are for kind things only.



SUPPORT SEND

For any issues regarding SEN, please arrange through the office to speak to Mr Fox.

Please see the link below which details all of the SEND support services available in Hull.

Homepage (mylocaloffer.org)



CATHOLIC LIFE

Class 3/4 will be attending mass at Our Lady of Lourdes and St Peter Chanel at 9.30am on the 26th November.

